

June 24, 2022

Collette Rosenberg



Dear Ms. Rosenberg,

This letter is in response to your Government Records Access and Management Act (GRAMA) request to the Office of the State Auditor (OSA) dated May 24, 2022 in which you requested the following records:

1. All communications, including emails and attachments, between Auditor Dougall and the following entities:

Any individual using the following email domain:

"@utah.gov"*

"@nctreasurer.com"

"@sto.idaho.gov"

"@treasurer.mo.gov"

"@nebraska.gov"

"@heritage.org"

"@heritageaction.com"

"@api.org"

"@wvcoal.com"

"@1792exchange.com"

"@patomak.com"

All emails, including emails with attachments, that mention the following keywords:

"Heritage Foundation"

"Heritage Action"

"Heritage Action for America"

"Heritage Foundation Resource Bank Meeting"

Please search your records from January 2021 to the current date.

2. All communications, including emails and attachments, between Auditor Dougall and the following entities:

Any individual using the following email domain:

"@wvsto.gov"

"@wvsto.com"

"@SFOF.com"

"@alec.org"

"@texaspolicy.com"

"@lifepowered.org"

"@heartland.org"

^{*} Later retracted due to excessive scope

We currently have records responsive to your request referenced above. Certain personal information, as defined in Utah Code Section 63G-2-303(1)(c), such as personal mailing addresses, personal email addresses, or personal phone numbers, have been redacted.

Your request for a fee waiver for the compilation of the correspondence related to our review is denied in accordance with Utah Code § 63G-2-203(2). The responsive records will be sent electronically upon receipt of the amount cited in the attached invoice.

Pursuant to Utah Code § 63G-2-401, you have the right to appeal the fee waiver denial of this request to the chief administrative officer, John Dougall, Utah State Auditor. Your notice of appeal must be submitted within 30 days of the above denial date and must include your name, mailing address, daytime telephone number, and an explanation of the relief sought. You may also include any supporting information with your notice of appeal. Your appeal may be submitted at the address listed below.

Please be aware that all GRAMA requests are posted on our website as a matter of office practice (with personal information, such as personal home addresses, personal email addresses, and personal phone numbers, redacted). We do this to provide transparency and accountability to the public at large.

Sincerely,

Mandy Teerlink, Records Officer Office of the State Auditor